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Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 6, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, David Gorden, Kristine Langdon, Andrew Tittler and Brian McGrath.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM
7:00 PM: Matt Mason- Candidate for Eagle Scout

Mr. Mason presented his plans for the Dedham Town Forest.

Mr. Civian and Mr. McGrath asked Mr. Mason to provide construction details when they are ready.

Ms. Langdon commented on the importance of maintenance. She also asked Mr. Mason to consider how he could get the word out to make sure people are aware of it.

Mr. Civian asked Mr. Mason to come up with a maintenance plan. He suggested that Mr. Mason could work with the Environmental Coordinator and Stephanie Radner to publicize it.

Agent O’Connell asked Mr. Mason to consider certifying the vernal pool with Ms. Radner.

Mr. Civian summarized for Mr. Mason that his next steps should be to work on a plan for maintenance, public access and outreach, ensure vernal pools are mapped and certified, and to develop a construction plan.

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the project, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

11 Leominster Rd- Request for Determination of Applicability from Dr. Dennis James Teehan Jr. for proposed landscape and clean-up work (RDA 2014-09) Continued from October 16, 2014

Dennis Teehan was present for the hearing.

Mr. Civian reviewed the plan that was submitted. 

Mr. Civian asked about the proposed grading. Dr. Teehan explained he can be flexible with the grading, and doesn’t necessarily need to do it if it will be an issue.

Dr. Teehan explained that he would like to treat the poison ivy within the 20 foot area behind his house where the new proposed line is.

Mr. Civian asked what Dr. Teehan would be planting, and whether they would be native species or not. Dr. Teehan responded that he would be open to suggestions by the Commission.

Mr. Civian explained his concern with setting precedent for other projects in Dedham, since this house was built with an order that had limitations. 

Agent O’Connell asked if whether this proposal is meant to include the other property directly next door. Dr. Teehan responded that was not his intent.

Mr. Tittler confirmed with Dr. Teehan that he plans to install a lawn.

Mr. Civian further explained his concern with others wanting the same thing if this were to be approved. He explained that it could spur other development next to streams in Town. 

Mr. Tittler mentioned that there is a minimum undisturbed buffer zone of 30 feet, which is essentially the current distance from the house to the stream. He explained that a waiver is required, and hardship must be demonstrated for approval of a waiver.

Agent O’Connell commented that this filing is only for an RDA, not a NOI. She added that the Commission has the option to ask applicant to go to next step and complete a NOI by issuing a Positive Determination of Applicability. 

Ms. Langdon commented that while she can appreciate the applicants concern of the close proximity of trees and the poison ivy, she does not see enough of a hardship to approve the installation of a lawn area in the undisturbed buffer zone.

Ms. Bugay commented that leaf cleanup would disturb the soil layer beneath the litterfall. She explained that they may need to consider plantings, and consideration needs to be given to ensure that the soil does not erode.  

Agent O’Connell commented that there is an existing natural system in the back of that property, and leaves falling on the ground are part of that. She added that the applicants desire to treat the poison ivy is understandable but it is not a one-time thing. The poison ivy would come back stronger after removing leaves.

Dr. Teehan argued that every other home on the street has been completely cleared. He explained his safety and maintenance needs.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability for the proposal as amended on October 14th with conditions that include the reinstallation of the stone demarcation, seconded by Mr. Tittler. It was denied 2-4.  

Ms. Bugay commented that she does not think the current proposal protects the wetlands and the interest of the Act.
 
Mr. McGrath commented that while he can empathize with the applicant, he still has the responsibility to uphold the Wetland Protection Act. He added that with a Positive Determination that still leaves the applicant with the option of filing a NOI.

Ms. Bugay commented that she is not sure she wants the applicant to have to submit a NOI.

Ms. Langdon commented that an approval to allow more lawn space would add value to the applicant’s property. She added that the applicant should have understood the limitations of the existing Order of Conditions before he purchased the property.

Mr. Civian made a motion issue a Positive Determination of Applicability #4 for the project, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

1020 High Street- Stormwater Management Permit application from Diane Patriarca for an 800 sq. ft. patio in rear of existing house. (SWP-2014-19) Continued from October 16, 2014, the applicant has requested to continue until November 20, 2014

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the discussion on 1020 High Street until November 20th, 2014, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
 
100 Rustcraft Rd- Notice of Intent from The Davis Companies for a partial building renovation with parking lot and drainage improvements. Hearing was closed on Oct. 16, 2014.  Meeting to deliberate on Order of Conditions. (DEP # 141-0470) Continued from October 16nd.

Tony Donato was present from Bohler Engineering.

Mr. Civian commented that at a minimum they will need to cover their salt with a structure, not a tarp. 

Mr. Tittler made a motion to amend the draft Order of Conditions plan to include a salt storage structure sufficient to keep salt contained (not tarped) to be approved by the Conservation Agent, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA

Mr. Civian made a motion for the Commission to take a short recess, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA 

Mr. Civian asked Agent O’Connell about the language in the conditions for salt storage. Agent O’Connell advised the language would include that all salt storage onsite shall occur within a covered structure approved by the Conservation Agent. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Order of Conditions for 100 Rustcraft Road as recommended by Agent O’Connell with the condition for the salt structure, seconded by Mr. Bugay. UA
 
8:20 PM- 49 Tarbox Street- Stormwater Management Permit Application from SJS Construction for the construction of a single family dwelling, driveway, deck, patio and utilities. (SWP 2014-20)

Agent O’Connell commented that no detail was provided for the pervious pavers.

Mr. Martignetti provided a small copy of the detail.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit with standard conditions of approval as recommended by Agent O’Connell, and permit will be released once the detail for the permeable paver is placed on the plans, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
 
443 Westfield Street- Stormwater Management Permit Application from Martin Lucyk Landscape Construction for the construction of a swimming pool and patio associated with an existing single family dwelling. (SWP 2014-21)

Agent O’Connell commented that silt fence is needed.  Agent O’Connell recommended requiring soil testing. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit, a revised plan should include a silt fence, waddles or an alternative, chamber with no fabric on the bottom, inspection port at grade level, double-washed stone, schedule 40 pipes, and a test pit to be done in area for infiltration prior to construction. This was seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA
 
Blue Hill Drive/ I-95- Request for Determination of Applicability from NSTAR for the relocation of an existing distribution easement to accommodate the re-design of Mass DOT’s University Ave. exit. (RDA 2014- 10)

Mike Tutlo was present from BSC group for the hearing. He explained that they need to relocate the existing distribution line further away from University Ave.

Agent O’Connell recommended a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions. She suggested adding conditions about cutting but no grubbing.

Mr. Tittler asked about a vegetation management plan. Mr. Tutlo responded he thinks they will use chemicals where approved. Mr. Tittler responded that the Commission would like more information on the plan they follow before making a decision if possible.

Mr. Civian commented that he sees no similarity in the Leominster proposal and this one.

Mr. Gorden asked if they can mark the trees that will need to be removed. Mr. Tutlo responded that he can define the limits of the 25 foot corridor marked in the field and have it reviewed by the Conservation Agent before construction. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions as recommended by Agent O’Connell, seconded by Mr. McGrath. It was voted 5-1. (Mr. McGrath opposed)

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from June 26, 2014 and September 4, 2014, seconded by Ms. Bugay.  UA

Ms. Bugay made a motion to adjourn at 9:00 PM, seconded by Mr. Civian. UA
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